 OTTAWA SOUTH ECO-ACTION NETWORK MINUTES – March 25, 2019
Present:
Aija Auzina, Judy Burwell, Erin Paske, Marianne Ariganello, Heather Dunlop, Kate Cathrae, Dave Wilson,
Regrets:
Julianna Foster, Eugene Beuthien, Julie Bourdon, Kari-Anne Murphy,
Chair:

Erin
Notes: 

Judy
Website:  Coming soon!  Heather is making good progress with a website using Web Hosting Canada. The cost is less that $4.00 a month for the first year.  Our domain name is: ottawasouthecoactionnetwork.ca.  We are exploring how the website will link with Facebook and Twitter.  Aija will send photos to Heather.  
Letter Campaign – Aija has drafted a sample letter to Mayor Watson, to encourage people to send hand written letters to Mayor Watson urging him to take immediate action on climate change.    ACTION: Aija will post on Facebook suggesting people write the Mayor as an Earth Hour activity.  Erin is also spreading the word in her school.

Communications – Judy will write an article for the HCCA June newsletter.

RCPRA – Dave advised that RCPRA is ready to accept communications or articles from OSEAN.  ACTION:  Judy will send recent OSEAN published articles to show them what we have done recently.
PLASTIC SORTING EVENT – Looking at this as a summer event. Erin will check Billing’s Bridge as a possible location. 
GFL Environmental – So far, Cascades has not provided any answers to our questions about what happens to the garbage they process and a facility tour is not possible.  As GFL welcome visitors, Erin will contact the company to see if we can learn more about their recycling program and if a tour would be helpful.
EARTH DAY – April 13th.  Agreed we will again participate in Riley’s Earth Day event.

ACTION: Erin will contact Riley’s office to book a table and follow up on our plastic bags questions.  Activities will include a plastic sorting game to be developed by Erin, information and a display of cloth diapers, an opportunity for people to write letters to Mayor Watson – OSEAN will deliver.  Heather will contact the city re this event to see if they would like to participate with us.  Aija, Erin, Heather, and Judy will be available for this event but others are welcome to join us! 

Heather – will contact Jean Cloutier for information on plastic sorting and ask him to let his constituents know what we are doing.
RPCRA are planning to do an inventory on parks in their area. Dave will check on what they are looking at and see where OSEAN might fit in.
Federal Election – wait to see what E.O. is doing.
Canoe Bay – Marianne will send an email stating that OSEAN supports permeable walkways, not asphalt
OREC – In response to Dick Bakker’s request to meet with OSEAN, Dave will contact him and suggest he provide us with information about OREC that we can post on Facebook.
Next Meeting:  Monday, April 29th, 7:00 pm. 
